
East End Pond Restoration – update 20/11/23 

 

1. Tree felling/pollarding 
Stage 1 tree pollarding as covered in planning application S23/0266 was carried out 11/12th October. Brash was 
chipped and removed from site to go for biomass fuel. The timber was left on site to be used for habitat 
creation. Volunteers have since created a log pile and stag beetle pyramid from the timber. A planning 
application for further tree pollarding will be submitted early 2024 (Further work will be undertaken on the log 
pile using that pollarded timber). 
 

 
 
  
 
2. Seasonal water level monitoring 

Water started appearing in the pond on October 22nd more than 7 weeks before the date of last years arrival. 

Currently the water is just under 4’ deep.  From a health and safety viewpoint a water depth gauge has been 

ordered and will be installed nest year  

 

 
 

 

3. Other Activities 

Lincolnshire Wildlife Trust provided 4 bales of green hay which were spread around the site to enable the 

captured wildflower seeds to be distributed and hopefully germinate next year. The hay was then raked up and 

used to cover the log pile improving the habitat for reptiles etc. 

 

Plans to get a digger in this year to redistribute the silt were postponed due to the unexpected early arrival of 

water into the pond…..  

 

A4 Information boards are being ordered and will be put in place before Christmas (see below) 

 

No more planned work for EEP now until the water level drops next year. Volunteers will instead be active 

undertaking habitat management in Penfield. 

 

 



 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Pete Coles 


